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	Seismic Testing Work for Westside Subway Extension
For four evenings beginning Monday night, January 12, 2010, our contractors will be performing field seismic investigations in the Century City/Westwood area as a part of the ongoing Draft Environmental Impact Statement/Environmental Impact Report (EIS/EIR) for the Westside Subway Extension. Data gathered from these investigations is part of the necessary environmental work to identify the best locations of subway tunnels and stations in the area.  This work must be conducted at night to minimize interference from traffic vibrations and reduce potential traffic disruptions along heavily traveled Santa Monica Boulevard. Any disturbance experienced by area residents should be minimal and for a very brief duration.

Project staff has had extensive contact with homeowner association leaders and other key stakeholders in the area to provide an overview of the work and respond to numerous questions seeking technical clarification of the activity and how the data will be used. This past Tuesday, approximately 240 letters were sent via US Mail to all addresses located directly where the work will occur. A construction notice (attached) along with copies of the letter has been distributed electronically to the homeowner associations, Westfield Century City mall, and other key stakeholders for their wider distribution. Follow-up seismic evaluations that are more focused are anticipated and will be determined based on the results of this work.

Later this month, we will provide an update on the Westside Subway Extension Draft EIS/EIR at the Planning & Programming and Measure R Committees. The Draft EIS/EIR should be released for public review and public hearings this summer before returning to the Board later in the year for consideration of selecting the Locally Preferred Alternative.
http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/100107_Seismic_Notice_Jan_2010.pdf
Expo Construction Notice – 23rd Street and Flower

This is the latest Expo construction notice regarding the temporary intersection closure of 23rd Street and Flower Street scheduled for Friday, January 8, through Monday, January 11, 2010.
  
When: Friday, January 8, 2010 through Monday, January 11, 2010
Continuous weekend work hours: 9:00 a.m. Friday to 6:00 a.m. Monday
 
Where: 23rd Street will be closed at the intersection with Flower Street
 
Traffic Impacts:    
· NO vehicular traffic will be allowed to cross the right-of-way by use of 23rd Street. Eastbound and Westbound traffic will be forced to turn and follow all appropriate detour signs.
· Flower Street traffic will be maintained at all times; southbound Flower Street traffic will not be allowed to turn left onto 23rd Street.
· All pedestrian access will be prohibited on the eastside of Flower Street. Pedestrians will be required to cross 23rd Street on the west side of Flower Street. 
· Flagmen and directional signage will be used to safely direct drivers around the construction zones in order to minimize the disruption to traffic.
 
Advisories: Parking restrictions in all construction areas will be strictly enforced at all times. Please do not enter the construction work zone and obey all posted construction signs.  
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